
 

 
 

 

September 19, 2023 
 
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Empire State Plaza 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

RE: Lifeline Credit change 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

In accordance with Public Service Law, enclosed are copies of the Tariff for Ogden Telephone 
Company d/b/a Frontier Ogden Telephone Company, PSC No. 2 Telephone, issued September 19, 2023 
to be effective October 1, 2023 as follows: 

 
PSC No. 2 Telephone 

 

Section Addenda 6 
Leaf: 1, Revision: 5 

 

The purpose of this filing is to increase the amount of Additional Lifeline Credit per Residential Basic 
Local Exchange Access Line as a result of an increase in the Federal Subscriber Line Charge Credit. 

 
The Commission is respectfully requested to waive the legal requirement of a formal newspaper 
publication since customers will be notified directly. 

 

A bill message will run and will read as follows: Starting this month, the government is requiring the 
Subscriber Line Charge to increase by $0.30 per month.  

 

If you have any questions regarding the format of the tariff, please contact Tanya Swanson at (651) 257-
4835 or via email at tanya.swanson@ftr.com otherwise please contact me at (585) 777-4717. 

 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Leslie Zink 

 

Leslie Zink 
Sr. Manager, Pricing & Tariffs 

Enclosures 

 Received: 09/19/2023 

mailto:tanya.swanson@ftr.com

